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Vol. 19, No. 12	    December 2019

next Trestleboard deadline:

Sunday, December 15 at 5:00pm

Email to:
EDITOR@NORTHCOASTMASONS.ORG

Eel River Empire
Lodge No. 147

	 Brethren,
	 Where has the year gone? At our last stated meeting 
the officers for the ensuing Masonic year were nominated 
and elected. Brother Phil Grunert will be sitting in the east 
as our Master in 2020. Phil has selected Sunday December 
15th, at 2 pm for our open installation. Our officers for next 
year have not only been working on their efficiencies, but 
also the new requirements from Grand Lodge for the Mas-
ter, Senior and Junior Wardens on-line tests. Congratula-
tion to all our new officers. I would also like to personally 
thank everyone who filled a chair this year, it was truly ap-
preciated.
	 The upgrade of our building is completed and looks 
wonderful. We continue to practice for are upcoming third 
and first degrees. The cornerstone ceremony on Novem-
ber 9th was well attended at the new McLean Founda-
tion building and Gene Lucas Community Center. Special 
thanks to all the Grand Lodge members that made the trip 
from all over the state to celebrate this wonderful tradition 
with us. I would like to thank Brother Simon and Jayme and 
all others that helped prepare an awesome breakfast at the 
lodge and lunch at the site.
	 On a personal note, I would like to express what a 
great time my wife and I had sitting down and breaking 
bread with our Most Worshipful Grand Master, John Traun-
er and his lovely wife Dana last month at the Moose Lodge. 
This man is the most humble and down to earth gentleman 
you’ll ever meet and truly cares about our lodges here on 
the North Coast, as he loves this area. He’s the type of guy 
that will roll up his sleeves and get the job done, no mat-

ter what the task, as was proven when he turned to me af-
ter dinner and said, let’s go help out in the kitchen and get 
these meals served. He’s a true leader without a big ego, 
which is rare these days. He will be back in this area in June 
and if you haven’t met him yet, I highly recommend it. I had 
heard many times that day, that it was a great day to be a 
Mason and I couldn’t agree more. It has been an honor and 
privilege to sit in the East again this year, as I did 9 years 
ago and encourage all our new members to take a chair and 
start your journey of making a good man better.

Fraternally,							     
Mike Flockhart, WM



2

Brothers and Sisters—We encourage you to make donations to YOUR Northcoast Masonic Trestleboard to keep it coming to all 
members of the Masonic Family located in our beautiful Northcoast area. Donations made directly, as well as advertising sponsorships, 
are credited to your organization. You may use the coupon below to send in your contribution. Any amount is welcome and can be 
made in honor/memory of a friend or loved one. Every little bit helps—so please send what you can today!

THANK YOU DONORS!

2019-2020
Trestleboard Olympics

Please remember that donations go to 
the organization of your choice to help 
defray their monthly costs of this im-
portant publication and your donation is 
noted in each month’s edition. You can 
make a donation in any amount, in your 
name, in memory of, in honor of or you 
can insert your business card (Business 
Card ads cost $10.00 per month)

Please make checks payable 
to: Your Own Organization 
and mail to:
Alan Smyth
c/o Six Rivers Lodge
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521

I would like to contribute to The Northcoast Trestleboard for the 2019-2020 year at the following level:
 	 BRONZE 	 SILVER 	 GOLD 	 PLATINUM 	 DIAMOND
 	 up to $25 	 $26-$50 	 $51-$75 	 $76-$100 	 $101 or more
Enclosed is my donation in the amount of $ ____________________________________
Please credit this donation to my organization: __________________________________
Please list donation in the name of ____________________________________________
Donation is IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF: (circle one) ______________________________
I hereby grant permission to publish my name as a donor. Signature: ____________________________________________

The names above have been deemed to have granted consent because they have completed a donor form in the past.

import xls file do remove
trailing white
tabs

THE NORTHCOAST MASONIC TRESTLEBOARD
Published monthly as the Official Publication of the 101st and 105th Masonic Districts. Subscription price $15 per year to sojourn-
ers. Postage paid at Redding, CA 96049. The 15th of the month preceding date of issue is the deadline for all news items, photo-
graphs and advertising. Submissions after that date will not be included. All articles should be addressed to: Editor, Northcoast 
Trestleboard, P.O. Box 494160, Redding, CA 96049. Phone/Fax (call first for fax) (530) 226-9339 email: editor@northcoastMasons.
org. When sending by email, PLEASE PUT ONLY THE NAME AND NUMBER OF YOUR ORGANIZATION IN THE SUBJECT 
LINE. Do NOT put the month, or “Trestleboard” or anything else in the subject line. Remember that what you type is what gets 
printed. Please check spelling, grammar, punctuation and sentence structure, as well as capitalization. Items specific to the calen-
dar should also be faxed separately or emailed to: editor@northcoastMasons.org.

BRONZE
Cora Neff 
Dennis Newstead 
	 IHO Humboldt #79
Estella Callison 
Helen Meyers 
	 IMO Walter J Meyers
Jeremy & Pauline Ward 
Joan Evans 
	 IMO Ann Yost
Derith Rochlitz 
	 IHO Alfred W. Breckenridge
Gayle Murray 
	 IMO Ann & Lehman Huff
Denise S Stenberg 
	 IMO Bernadine
Blendine Cronon Smith 
	 IMO Richard W Cronon
Lorraine Bessellieu 
Margaret Cameron 
	 IMO F “Jerry” Cameron
Laura Suchanek 
	 IHO Keith Murphy
Robert Woody 
	 IMO Clarence & Inez Woody
H Donald Young 
Gail Moxon 
Phillip Glenn 
Alis Shepard 
	 IMO Tom Field
Adeline Hindley 
	 IMO Cecil J Hindley
Patsy Lake 
Orval Overholt 
Rhea Houck 
	 IHO Jobs Daughters
John Snell 
Sy Beattie 
Velva Angell 
	 IMO Lucius “Bud” Angell III
Norman Moore 
Alice Guthrie 
	 IMO Sam Guthrie

Lena McRae 
Helen Selvage 
	 IMO Walter Selvage
Russell Conrad 
	 IHO James G. Widdoes
James Yates 
	 IHO James G. Widdoes
Robert Overholt 
Anonymous 
	 IMO James H Graham
Ruth Skipper 
	 IMO Dee Skipper
Robert Anderson 
Tom Morgan 
Donald McDonell 
	 IMO Chris Mathes
B.C. Creation 
	 IMO Emalou Carson
Betty Cunning 
Betty (Mowrey) Barton 
	 IMO Donald W Mowrey
C & J Hurlbut 
	 IMO Howard P. Clark PM
Jean Dutra 
	 IMO Vincent J Dutra
June Graham 
	 IHO Peggy Carlotti 
	 & Lee Astrino
Jane & Walter Schwartz 
	 IMO Orvetta Warman

SILVER
Maxine Hill 
Marlene Hover 
Elizabeth Thompson 
	 IMO Walter McConnell
Constance Mortenson 
	 IMO Vona Nyjordet
John Dempsey 
	 IHO Alan J Smyth
Jean Dinsmore 
	 IMO Jack Dinsmore

Leana & Gene Schnell 
Eugene & Loye Greer 
Velva Angell 
	 IMO Lucius (Bud) Angell III
Jane & Walter Schwartz 
	 IMO Edythe Neeley
Walter P & Jane Schwartz 
	 IMO Jack Spittler
W.C. Hanchett 
Melanie Hosford 
Ruby Kennedy 
	 IMO William F Kennedy
Walter Hanisch 
	 IMO Francis Hanisch
H Bret Melendy 
	 IHO John & Howard Melendy
Maxine LaFaunce 
	 IMO Don LaFaunce
Barbara & Peter Kerhoulas 
Lois Rogers 
	 IMO Robert L Rogers
Wayne Hooper 
Walter Hanish 
	 IMO Frances Hanish
Helen McDonell 
	 IHO Don McDonnell’s 
	 50 Year Pin
James P Mills 
	 IMO Waldo C Mills
Robert Cargill 

GOLD
Joyce Mather 
	 IMO Dorothy Lyman
Pamela McClelland Sadrian 
	 IHO Dan McClelland
J.C Lindstrand 
Steven Jacobs 
	 IMO Isadore & Rita Jacobs
Donald McCann 
	 IMO Merle McCann Sr.

PLATINUM
Denny Hess 
Gwendolyn Graham 
	 IHO Edward Graham’s 
	 95 Birthday
Ludvig Linde 
Helen Person 
	 IMO Clarence Person
Richard Peterson 
James Baum 
Alan Smyth 
	 IMO Jacque Smyth
Family of Arthur Burman 
	 IMO Arthur Burman
Ronald & Joyce Tuttle 

DIAMOND
Hal & Micki Forell 
	 IMO Paul Doby
Robert Rex 
	 IMO Douglas O Rex
Kathy Vertar 
	 IMO Michael J. Vertar
Anonymous 
	 IHO Northwestern Valley 
	 ScottisH Rite
Anonymous 
	 IHO Northwestern Valley 
	 Scottish Rite
James Widdoes 
	 IHO Shari Howe
Jack Spittler 
	 IMO Blanche Spittler
Richard Cooper 
Glenn D & Dolly Heins
Elsie Grisham
	 VW Repair
James Widdoes
	 Goble Mortuary
Bob & Edie Lewis
Rex Curry
	 Coldwell Banker
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P.O. Box 5178 | Arcata, CA 95518 | 707.497.4300
dorjepadma@planet-teas.com | planet-teas.com

Planet Teas LLC
Mindfulness, Wisdom

and Health Tea
Dorja Kirsten

ITMA Tea Master/CEO

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106
Merry Christmas,
	 What a fantastic year it has been! When I 
look around the lodge room I see new faces. This 
year we have welcomed into our lodge, new 

members, members we had not seen for a while that are now 
reinvigorated and excited about today’s fraternity and visi-
tors from other lodges that we are happy to welcome. Our 
lodge is doing great! Why? It is because of you. You are the 
reason we all show up here every Tuesday night. 
	 November was a busy month. A couple of us were able to 
participate in the Grand Lodge Opening for the Cornerstone 
ceremony in Fortuna. It was also my pleasure to attend the 
Grand Masters reception held by our 105th Masonic District. 
It is a custom to present a remembrance gift to the Grand 
Master at these types of events. As we have a very skilled art-
ist in our lodge, we asked Brother Bouler if he would carve 
one of his Ostridge Eggs for the presentation. For those who 
are unaware, our Grand Master is a rancher. Brother Bouler 
was able to carve the Grand Masters Jewel into the egg and 
incorporate steer horns and the Grand Masters family brand 
into it, along with other masonic symbols. After seeing our 
Grand Master in the kitchen helping to dish up food to a 
packed house. Brother Herman gave a few remarks regard-
ing how we had all just witnessed true Masonry in action. 
Do you remember hearing about trading the scepter for a 
trowel? We also heard Brother Dan Burton give a stellar first 
degree proficiency after which we then proceeded to confer 
upon him the Second Degree of Masonry. And the month 
isn’t over yet, as I write this I am looking forward to present-
ing Brother Bill Walser his Hiram award later this month. I am 
sure you will be reading more about that presentation in next 
month’s Trestle board.
	 The 2020 officers are looking forward to seeing you on 
December 8th for our Annual Installation of officers. It is ex-
citing to see a first time Master being installed here at Six 
Rivers Lodge. Worshipful to be, Brother Dan Oulfsen and his 
line of officers are cued up to have a fantastic year. There will 
be a social starting at 1:30pm and Installation will begin at 
pm. Light refreshments will be served in the dining room fol-

lowing the installation.
	 I would like to thank you for giving me the opportunity 
to serve you as Master this last year. I believed you would be 
there to help me and you were. I am confident you will offer 
that same enthusiasm, creativity and brotherly love and af-
fection to Worshipful Dan next year.
	 I would not have been able to do what I do without the 
love of my life, Lisa McCombs. She has been there for every-
thing! She is my sounding block, my confidant and helps me 
keep focused on the tasks in front of me, rather than thinking 
about what just happened. I am now looking forward to be-
ing able to help her as needed, as she works her way through 
the line in Eastern Star again. Thank you Hun.
	 I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Dates to remember:
Dec. 3	 Stated Meeting, 6:30pm Dinner, 
		  7:30pm Stated Meeting
Dec. 8	 Installation of Officers, 1:30pm Social, 
		  2pm Installation
Dec. 10	 Dinner at 6:30, Officers Practice to follow
Dec. 17	 Dinner at 6:30, Officers Practice to follow
Dec. 24	Christmas Eve, We will be dark
Dec. 31	 New Years Eve, We will be dark

Bethel No. 86,
Job’s Daughters

Hi All!
	Happy Holidays! I hope everyone is having 

a fun end of the year. 2019 has gone super fast! This month 
marks the beginning of my last year with two more terms 
as a Job's Daughter before I majority out. It has been a fun 
term and I am happy to see what is to come. Congratulations 
Brooke for being out next Honored Queen for our Bethel!
	 We are selling lasagna again! so if you are interested, 
please contact any of the girls or adults for a request!

With love and Jobie kisses,
Katie Quintrell
HQ and PHQ of Bethel #86
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Djinns Band

Aahmes Redwood
Shrine Club

&

	 As December is a month of reflections and giving, 
please remember the kids at the Shrine Hospital, Nobles 
and Ladies who have worked hard this year, Nobles who 
have passed on, and the Widows. 
	 In November, the Joker Clown unit’s Ladies Night din-
ner in November at the Sea Grill had a great turnout. The 
food was very good and the fellowship was excellent. The 
Djinns Band unit’s Ladies Night dinner was cancelled due 
to the restaurant being closed. It will be rescheduled. 
	 Noble Jim Widdoes and crew cooked a wonderful 
spaghetti dinner served with a tossed green salad, garlic 
French bread, homemade cookies and ice-cream for Red-
wood Shrine Club’s Elections meeting. Redwood Shrine 
Club’s officers for 2020 will be: President, Noble Ken Chris-
tiansen; 1st V.P., Noble Ken Spaulding; Secretary, Noble 
Roger Lorenzetti; and Treasurer, Noble Alan Smyth.
	 Newly elected Officers for the Djinns Band for 2020 are: 
Sultan, Noble Paul Wright; 1st V.P. Noble Ken Christiansen; 
Treasurer/Secretary, Noble Don Ziegenfuss.
	 For December, the Djinns Band will hold its house par-
ty on December 15th at the home of Noble John and Lady 
Donna Ayres. It is the Bands last house party of the year. 
Noble John and Lady Donna do a wonderful job hosting. 
Nobles and Ladies, please bring a side dish or dessert. Call 
Noble John @ 845-0375 for more Information.

Dates to Remember: 
Dec 10th –. Djinns Band meeting, 7 p.m., at the home of 
Noble Ziggy - 2812 Harrison Ave., Eureka
Dec 15th- House Party at Noble John and Lady Donna 
Ayres Home - 6255 LeeAnn Dr., Eureka
Dec 16th – Clown meeting, 7 p.m., at the home of Noble 
Jim Widdoes, 2879 Shields Lane, Fortuna
	 Getting together and having fun while supporting the 

Shrine Transportation Fund and Shriner’s Hospitals for Chil-
dren is one of the great delights of being a Shriner. Please 
join us at upcoming meetings .
	 If you would like to have more information about the 
Shrine or become a Shriner please call Kirby Bay at 707-
845-1657 or Ken Christiansen at 707-445-1766

Noble Kirby Bay, Sultan 2019
Djinns Band

Ferndale Lodge No. 193

Brethren,
	 Congratulations to the 2020 officers Randy 
Cady  - Master. Ken Poulter - Senior Warden 

Lee Astorino Junior Warden, Kirby Bay - Treasurer and Jim 
Grinnsel - Secretary.
	 Again I wish to extend a heartfelt Thanks for a great 
year and I look forward to another one with Randy in the 
East.
	 I request each member to bring an unwrapped to to the 
December meeting or cash. I will gladly stop by and pick it 
up if you would prefer. They will be donated to the Ferndale 
Community Chest.
	 We will be working the Skating rinks this year. If you 
can volunteer let Larry Nicholson know as he has the dates.
Our installation will be immediately following our Decem-
ber stated meeting.
	 Again, thank you for a great year and Merry Christmas!

Fraternally
Lee Astorino

Dec. 2	 7:30pm Installation practice
Dec  9	 7:00pm Refreshments 7:30 pm 
	 Stated Meeting Installation to follow
Dec 18	 To be announced
Dec. 23	 To be announced



5

Christmas Party
December 12th

Music:
Eureka High School

Limited Edition
Dinner 6:00 pm
Music 7:00 pm
Santa Clause

Family & Freinds
Welcome

Humboldt Lodge No. 79

Dear Masonic family and Brethren 
of Humboldt Lodge 79,

	 How fast this year has passed by! We are already fly-
ing past November in which we had our election of next 
years officers and appointments of the 2020 officer line. 
The brethren voted me in as Master of Humboldt Lodge 
79 for the ensuing Masonic year (God help us!). In addition, 
Dax Allen was voted Senior Warden, Adam Carter as Junior 
Warden, both by the way are outstanding masons that help 
keep our lodge young and invigorated. Joshua Lawrence 
was voted Treasurer and William Lambo as Secretary. For 
the 2020 officer line, we are honored to have our soon-to-
be newest Past Master Phil Elcock agreeing to perform the 
Chaplain duties which will assist with the high quality of 
ritual work that was displayed during his outstanding year. 
Congratulations to these brothers as well who have been 
selected and agreed to serve in the ensuing year: Senior 
Deacon Jim Briggs, Junior Deacon Ryan Derby, Marshal Da-
vin Bowerman, Senior Steward Dan Sarver, Junior Steward 
Steve Buckingham, Tiler Michael Biesen, and for the first 
time in a long time, we’ll have an Organist Job Johnson. 
Aside from our Secretary and Chaplain, we are pleased to 
announce all officers are non-past Masters and each offer 
refreshing energy and new ideas. I encourage you to attend 
our lodge events and feel the enthusiasm and fellowship 
we share every time we meet. The next public event will be 
our Xmas party on December 12th at 6pm with Mazzotti 
Catering and the EHS singing group.  Our Masonic  instal-
lation for the 2020 year will be December 15th at 2pm. Live 
music and light snacks will be served. Have a happy and 
joyous holiday season from our family to yours! 

P2BAM,
John Prince (JP), Master-elect

Bretheren and Friends,
	 There’s a common saying at the Master and Warden’s 
retreats said by experienced Masters to the new and ner-
vous ones: “Don’t worry, you’ll have it all figured out by No-
vember.” I agree with that statement.
	 Serving in the East this year has been, a priviledge, 
humbling and a ride. I’ve had to make a lot of important de-
cicions, not all of which were popular with everyone. It was 
both fun and a bit stressful. I learned a lot about myself, 
both in strengths I didn’t know I had and a lot of opportuni-
ties for improvement in myself. I am happy to have had a 

supportive line of officers and help from the Past Masters 
and Wardens when I wasn’t sure or wanted second opin-
ions. This year was a mix of successes and failures, and I will 
be stepping down from the East with more wisdom and ex-
perience than I entered with. In all, it was an experience I 
will never forget, and it was a priviledge and honor to serve 
my Bretheren as Master.
	 Congratulations to Brother John Prince for his elec-
tion as my successor. In talks with him and his plans, 2020 is 
promising to be a memorable one.
	 Our final degree of the year will be the initiation or 
Mr. Joseph Freedman. I invite everyone to show up and end 
the year with a bang.
	 Our Lodge Christmas Party is on December 12th at 
6pm.Installation is December 15th at 2pm. Lets all join 
and celebrate next years line of officers! As always, Stated 
meeting is the first Thursday at 7pm.
	 Bretheren, thank you for the opportunity to serve as 
your Worshipful Master, it has been an honor and a privi-
ledge.

Upon the Square,
Phil Elcock, WM
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Articles and photos to:
Editor@NorthCoastMasons.org

by Sunday, December 15th, 5PM
Put ONLY the name and number of your 
organization in the SUBJECT line of your email. 
Please also name your document with only the 
name and number. Email photos as separate 
attachments — do not embed in documents or 
email body.

SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLE
Thank you to all those who have already sent in their dues 
to Lodge, Chapter and Shrine. Your early remittance is 
much appreciated. We are still waiting for Supreme Chap-
ter to send us Chapter dues receipts as soon as I get them 
I will mail out paid receipts.  Thank you, Alan

Eureka
Haven,
AirBnB

Attached Suite with Private Entrance
Located Across from Local Elk's Lodge
Close to Shopping and Nestled Close to the Municipal Golf Course.
Internet
Dog Friendly
Search AirBnB.com for 'Eureka Haven'
Or
Find us at https://www.airbnb.com/rooms/32495779

Hosted By: Bill & Sandy Lambothis
ad space

could be yours!

Scottish Rite Valley
of Northern California

It’s December and the Scottish Rite Year of 
2019 is winding down. Elections were held 

for our new Officers in November and everyone is motivat-
ed to face the new year with it’s many challenges and re-
wards. The new heads of our Scottish Rite Bodies are as fol-
lows: Lodge of Perfection - Gary LaFaunce; Chapter of Rose 
Croix - John Coleman; Council of Kadosh - Mike Flockhart; 
Consistory - ILL. Richard McKenna, 33 deg. Congratulations 
to all new Officers and may you have a momentous year.
	 Our Christmas Celebration on December 19th will 
be the Valley’s last event for this year. It would be nice to 
have as many Brothers and families as possible show up to” 
break bread” at this joyous time of the year. Dinner will be 
prepared by the Rohnerville - Redwood #76 OES and they 
will be serving a Christmas Ham Dinner. We will be getting 
the Scotia Brass Band again this year for their beautiful 
Christmas Music. We will have our December Stated Meet-
ing at 6:30pm with Dinner at 7:15pm followed by the Christ-
mas Music Celebration. 
	 Installation of Officers will be at our Stated Meeting 
on January 16th starting at 6:30pm and followed by a din-
ner at 7:15pm. The actual Installation of Officers to start fol-
lowing dinner. We will be honored with the presence of the 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General of California ILL. Frank 
Loui, 33 deg. to install our Valley Officers. 
	 Hope to see everyone  for Christmas.

George Durfee, Venerable Master

Humboldt No. 216,
Rainbow for GirlsR

	 This term we have cool fundraising events as well as 
fun events planned. On the 7th of December we are going 
to be having an Ice Cream social at 2pm and have people 
pick their own flavor of ice cream as well as toppings! The 
money from the event will go toward our mystery trip. An-
other fundraiser we are doing is selling See's candy bars for 
$2.50 per bar with flavors: dark chocolate and milk choco-
late. This fundraiser money is for our grand service project 
this year. Next we have for the Christmas season two fes-
tive meetings. For the first meeting on December 9th we 
are going to be wearing ugly sweaters to the meeting. For 
the second meeting on the 23rd of December we are hav-
ing a Christmas party with secret Santas, as well as bring-
ing cookies to give to our local fire department and police 
department. The last fun thing is our mystery trip we have 
planned on Jan 11th, it is a secret, so I can’t tell you yet.

Rainbow Love, 
Kaeley Hunt, WA
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December 2019
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To put an event on next month’s calendar, email details to Editor@NorthcoastMasons.org or FAX to (530) 226-0725

 	 SUNDAY 	 MONDAY           	TUESDAY      WEDNESDAY 	  THURSDAY 	 FRIDAY 	 SATURDAY

6:30 PM EEL
RIVER DINNER

& STATED

7:00 PM
HUMBOLDT 79 
STATED MTG

7:30 PM
ARCATA OES 207

7:00 PM BETHEL 
86 JOB’S

DAUGHTERS
7:00 PM

CRESCENT CITY 
45 STATED MTG

12:00PM
REDWOOD NILE

CLUB #7
6:30 PM SIX

RIVERS #106
DINNER & STATED

7:00 PM
FERNDALE OES 

23

6:30 PM
HUMBOLDT

ASSEMBLY IORG
7:30 PM

FERNDALE 193
STATED MTG &

REFRESHMENTS

TRESTLEBOARD
DEADLINE 5PM

7:00 PM BETHEL
86 JOB’S

DAUGHTERS

 6:30 PM
HUMBOLDT
ASSEMBLY 

IORG

8:00 PM
ROHNERVILLE

REDWOOD
OES 76

6:00 PM
EUREKA

COURT #109
AMARANTH

7:30 PM
CAMELLIA #63

7:30PM
ROHNERVILLE-
REDWOOD #76



ARCATA #207
1st Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Margaret Richmond  	 839-3640
WP - Bill Dann 	 442-3036
AM - Heidi Quintrell 	 443-7305
AP - Gary Quintrell 	 443-7305
S - Alan J. Smyth  	 822-1211
2019

FERNDALE #23
2nd Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Leslie Nicholson 	 834-5589
WP - Larry Nicholson 	 786-4559
AM - Janessa Wooley 	 617-0259
AP - Kirby Bay 	 845-1657
S - Helene Nicholson	 496-5951
2020

ROHNERVILLE-REDWOOD #76
2nd Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Kim Poulter  	 298-4322
WP - Ken Poulter
AM - Tricia Coombs 	 725-5938
AP -
S - Karen Parlato  	 725-3532
2018

CAMELLIA #63
1st Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - JoAnna Matlock 	 496-7944
WP - Lee Astorino  	 362-0377
AM -
AP - Robert Matlock 496-7942
S - Peggy Mecham-Carlotti  	 633-6875
2019

DEPUTY GRAND MATRON — JoAnna Matlock - Camellia #63 - Phone: (707) 496-7944 - email: luthien.tinuviel@sbcglobal.net

101st Masonic District
c/o Six Rivers Masonic Lodge
251 Bayside Road
Arcata, CA 95521

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

NON PROFIT ORG
U.S. POSTAGE

P A I D
PERMIT #1

REDDING CA 96049
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December 2019

HUMBOLDT Lodge #79
P.O. Box 197,
Eureka 95502

Phone: 443-3079
humboldtLodge79.org

STATED MEETING
FIRST THURSDAY 7:00 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
John H. Prince (Janis)
707-382-6738
4802 Wells Wy.
Eureka, CA.95503
SENIOR WARDEN
Dax E. Allen (Chani)
707-497-4403
6399 Purdue Dr.
Eureka, CA. 95503
JUNIOR WARDEN
Adam S, Carter (Chia)
253-241-9165
5216 Leppek Ct.
Eureka, CA. 95503
TREASURER
Joshua R. Lawrence (Ann)
707-616-3192
PO Box 561
Blue Lake, C.A. 95525
SECRETARY
William J. Lambo PM (Sandy)
H. 707-442-7355
C. 707-672-9218
410 Herrick Ave.
Eureka, CA. 95503
wjsklambo@gmail.com

2020

EEL RIVER EMPIRE
Lodge #147

P.O. Box 51, Fortuna 95540
Phone: 725-2355
STATED MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY, 7:30 PM
DINNER 6:30 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Michael G. Flockhart
768-3110
502-1146
P.O. Box 315
Hydesville, CA 95547-0315
myflock4@hotmail.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Philip J. Grunert
725-3637
599-5775
915 12th St.
Fortuna, CA 95540
philgrunert@att.net
JUNIOR WARDEN
Daniel S. McClelland
725-2053
599-4377
1763 Barney St
Fortuna, CA 95540
TREASURER
Philip Aycock
499-1186
140 Webster St.
Rio Dell, CA 95562
SECRETARY
Richard H. Sweet, PM
764-3626
Cell 499-2211
394 Cherry Ln., Rio Dell 95562
wb6myf57@yahoo.com

2019

FERNDALE Lodge #193
P.O. Box 1265,

Ferndale 95536
STATED MEETING
SECOND MONDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Lee Astorino, PM
445-8303
517 15th. St.
Eureka 95501
SENIOR WARDEN
Randy Cady, PM (Patti)
786-9566
P.O. Box 1164
Ferndale 95536
JUNIOR WARDEN
Kenneth Poulter, PM (Kim)
725-5898
500 Nob Hill Rd.
Fortuna, 95540
TREASURER
Kirby L. Bay, PM (Nancy)
786-9563
1907 Crosby Rd.
Ferndale 95536
SECRETARY
Jim Grinsell, PM (Susan)
786-9590
P.O. Box 802
Ferndale 95536
j_and_w@frontiernet.net

 2019

105th Masonic District Inspector: Halby O. Garrison, PM
1914 Mesa Ave., Eureka 95503-6838 Ph: 443-6916

Assistant Grand Lecturer Division I: Gary Quintrell, PM
2355 Bongio Ct., Eureka 95503 Ph. 443-7305

email: GQHQ@suddenlink.net

next Trestleboard deadline: Sunday, December 15 at 5:00pm

SIX RIVERS Lodge #106
251 Bayside Rd.,

Arcata 95521
Phone: 822-1211
STATED MEETING
FIRST TUESDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Jeff White (Lisa)
834-3063
4200 Excelsior Road
Eureka 95503
SENIOR WARDEN
Daniel M. Oulfsen
442-0863
6619 Bret Harte Ln.
Eureka 95503-7001
JUNIOR WARDEN
Gabriel A. Vaughn
834-0173
1300 Sunset Ave.
Arcata 95521
TREASURER
Michael W. Alcorn, PM (Suzanne)
497-6591
3340 Montgomery St.
Eureka 95503-4860
SECRETARY
Alan J. Smyth, PM (Pat)
822-1211
251 Bayside Rd., Arcata 95521-6463
6riversLodge@suddenlinkmail.com
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